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Dear Parents/Carers, 

As we come towards the end of 

the academic year it is clear that 

the children are really engaging in 

their learning.  

Since September, we have had a 

real focus on ensuring that the children get a fantastic 

broad and balanced set of experiences (not always easy 

during COVID-19!).  It has been brilliant to see the 

children enjoying so many 

different subjects. Whether this 

has been Food Technology as part 

of DT, using Lego We.do as part of 

Computing, growing plants in our 

school grounds in Science, 

exploring the geography of other countries and 

cultures or studying significant historical periods of 

time. This learning is all underpinned by our School 

Values of Communication, Organisation, Resilience, 

Ambition, Leadership and Safety. Maybe you could ask 

your child what their favourite subject at school is?  

Have a good weekend.       

Graham Almond  

Drowning Prevention Week 

This week is Drowning Prevention week. Our 

assembly on Monday focused on how to stay safe 

and the Water Safety Code. 

The children brought home a word search and an 

activity to look at 

the dangers ‘At 

the Beach’ for our 

competition.  The 

closing day for 

these is next 

Friday: July 2nd.  

 

Holidays in Term Time 

We understand no one has been able to ‘get away’ for 

a holiday over the last eighteen months or so and that 

travel restrictions are starting to ease. However, we 

would like to remind you that the school is not able to 

authorise any term time holidays it is vitally important 

now more than ever that the children are in school 

every day.  This follows the new attendance regulations 

issued by the Government and Lincolnshire County 

Council, which were enforced from 1st September 

2013. The minimum expected attendance is 96%. 

Thank you for your understanding.  

COVID-19 Notification 

If you need to inform the school of any COVID-19 

related issues (positive tests, isolation etc) out of 

school hours please use the school COVID email 

address:   Covid19@chapel-cit.co.uk to keep us 

updated.  

Staff, children, parents and carers should follow 

contact tracing instructions provided by ‘NHS Test 

and Trace’.  Thank you. 

Diary Dates 

 

Friday 23rd July 2021 

End of Term 6 (School Year) 

 

Thursday 2nd September 2021 

Start of Term 1 (School Year 2021-2022) 

 

mailto:Covid19@chapel-cit.co.uk


Chapel Champions: 25th June 2021  

 Achievement Award Values Award: Safety 

Reception  Kallie: fantastic progress with presentation in just 

one month!  

Zak: being safe when we were building a bridge from South 

America to North America using wooden blocks.  

Year 1 Jacob: great effort in  Phonics and developing his 

knowledge of new sounds.  

Vinny: helping to ensure the safety of the children in his 

class.  

Year 2 Maggie: showing great enthusiasm and determina-

tion when learning about fractions.  

Asa: thoughtful contributions during Drowning Prevention 

week.  

Year 3 Keria: identifying character traits and using exam-

ples from the text to support her choice. 

Harlow: holding the door open so everyone could safely 

exit the classroom for lunch. 

Year 4 Daisy: her brilliant description in her fantasy story. Shania: insightful contributions during our water safety 

lesson. 

Year 5 Jake: showing determination and hard work to 

master a back hand in tennis. 

Ellie: helping her peers to ensure all members of the class 

remain safe throughout the day. 

Year 6 Curtis: having exceptionally high standards for  

himself in all of the work that he does. 

Ellen: showing super safety skills in her swimming lessons.  

Eat Them To Defeat Them 

With peppers well and truly defeated this week—well done children. We move onto our next 

vegetable to defeat. The carrot! Mrs Richardson in our school kitchen has lots of exciting ways 

to give the children the chance to defeat the carrots! 

“It’s crunch time carrots!” 

Around the school... 

 

Year 2 harvesting potatoes 

Year 5 and Year 6 Parliament 

Workshop  


